Custer County Library Board
Minutes
August 13, 2014




      

    Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, August 13th at 1:00 p.m. in the library.  Members in attendance were Amy Kirk, and Mickey Schlecht, with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  Prior to the meeting, Bill Schreier cast a vote electronically to approve the July minutes and the revised By-Laws.
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
Diane suggested, via e-mail, to discuss the Logo Adoption prior to the Marketing Plan under Unfinished Business. 
MINUTES

· July Board Minutes – Mickey made a motion to accept the minutes as presented; Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT:  
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The checking account as of 7/31/14 has a balance of $14,060.05, of which $332.64 is reserved for Hermosa and $127.44 is reserved for gardening books.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

July spreadsheet:  $80,076.28 Balance; 56.5% Expended
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Report discussing the topics below and including the Library statistics for July.  The Report is attached to and is part of this month’s Minutes.  
· Wi-Fi Usage
· Junior Maker Spaces
· Summer Reading Program
· Hermosa Book Sale – Profit of $578.63 ($83.70 in donations).  Up 67% from last year.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Trustee Training Academy
Part 3 of the Trustee Training Academy Series was shown at the close of the meeting.  Diane, Mickey, and Amy stayed for the training.

· Logo
The board looked at all of the past logo revisions.  Mickey made a motion to adopt Concept 6 of Revision 4 with “Custer County Library” in black and “Your Key to Information” removed.  Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
· Marketing Plan
The current draft of the Marketing Plan was reviewed, and the Board made a few changes.  Doris Ann will send the draft with edits out via e-mail with the minutes.  Any additional edits should be made prior to the September 10th meeting when it will be on the agenda for adoption.

· By-Laws Revision Adoption
Mickey made a motion to accept the By-Laws of the Board as revised.  Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  A copy of the revised By-Laws will be sent out via e-mail along with the minutes.  They will also be provided in hard copy at the September meeting.  Trustees should replace the previous By-Laws in their handbooks with a copy of the current By-Laws.
NEW BUSINESS:
· Performance Evaluations
Doris Ann’s performance evaluation will be conducted in Executive Session at the September meeting.  She will provide evaluations to her staff thereafter.  A copy of the Evaluation form will be sent to the trustees via e-mail prior to September’s meeting.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· August 18th – Rotary Presentation
· September 11th @ 5:30 p.m. – One Book SD Book Discussion – Dakota:  A Spiritual Geography
· September 17th – Volunteer Dessert get-together – Trustees are welcome to participate!
· September 16th – Story-time begins
· October 1-3 – SDLA in Pierre -- Mickey made a motion to approve Doris Ann’s attendance at SDLA.  Amy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   September 10th at 1:00 p.m.  
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
